
Hello friends!  

It’s hard to believe that the busy summer season 

has ended and the fall season is upon us. I would 

like to thank you all for hanging in there with us at 

the Friday Night Farmers’ Market as we 

implemented changes to the layout. I assure you 

that the feedback we have received, both positive 

and negative, will be considered as we plan for the 

2020 farmers’ market season. I realize with the 

influx of guests, our town residents are impacted 

and challenges are presented. Your patience does 

not go unnoticed! 

On September 20th, I had the honor of signing the 

Memorandum of Agreement for the construction of 

the new Calvert Library Twin Beaches Branch in 

North Beach. This is an exciting time for the town 

and its residents. We look forward to taking the 

next step. 

The Maryland Department of Transportation State 

Highway Administration roadway reconstruction 

project to address periodic flooding along MD 261 

from 9th Street to the Anne Arundel County line is 

moving forward. The design process should be 

completed this fall and the construction is 

scheduled to being the fall of 2020. 

If you have had the opportunity to call Town Hall 

recently, you may have noticed the sounds of a new 

phone system. The upgraded system is more 

efficient and allows the caller to press an extension 

to reach the desired staff member. Also recently 

implemented is a new Information Technology (IT) 

plan which includes hardware upgrades and 

increased network security for staff members which 

enables better communication with town residents. 

Another helpful tool on the horizon is an 

interactive app for zoning and code enforcement 

issues. This will be launched in early 2020 and you 

can read more information regarding this on page 

6 of this newsletter.  

A new initiative that I’ve implemented is Employee 

Recognition. Recently, I had the honor of 

recognizing two employees that have long tenure at 

the Town of North Beach. Mr. Isaac Harris has 

worked for the Department of Public Works for 30 

years and Mrs. Stacy Milor has worked as 

Administrative Secretary and the Town Clerk for 

20 years. I hope you will join me in congratulating 

them on their 

outstanding service 

and commitment 

to the Town of 

North Beach.  
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“These ‘wise’ (polite for old) guys 

are Jack and Wayne. They are 

morning f ixtures  on the 

boardwalk and you can always 

find them near the Welcome 

Center. I try to have coffee with 

them in the mornings when I 

work day work. Wayne is a 

Vietnam Veteran and Jack worked 

in meat processing. I always have 

a good time catching up with these 

two and the other ‘wise’ guys and 

gals in the mornings. If you’ve got 

time, grab a cup of coffee and go 

chat them up! There’s so much to 

be learned by their years of life 

experience.” 

- Deputy First Class Nikki Gilmore 

Two ‘Wise’ Guys and a Deputy 

Message from the Mayor 

Meet Deputy First 
Class Nikki Gilmore 
DFC Gilmore has been with the 
Calvert County Sheriff’s Office 
for seven years and a member of 
the Twin Beaches Patrol for 
just over a year.  

When DFC Gilmore is on day 
shift, you might find her at the 
boardwalk in the morning. She 
enjoys being present in the 
community and talking with 
residents.  

And here’s a little secret: She 
may or may not have a pocket 
full of treats for her furry 
friends! DFC Gilmore admits 
that she knows more of the dogs’ 
names than she knows the 
owners’ names. 

With her experience, smile and 
upbeat personality, DFC 
Gilmore makes a difference in 
our town! 

Jack, DFC Gilmore and Wayne 

I’ve recently had the opportunity 

to create the Stormwater and 

Flood Mitigation Advisory 

Committee (SFMAC) and to re-

establish the North Beach Tree 

C o m m i t t e e .  T h e  S F M A C 

committee provides advice 

regarding stormwater and flood 

issues, while assisting with plans to 

improve the town’s resistance to 

flooding. The Tree Committee is 

responsible for advising the town 

on the maintenance and 

preservation of trees and shrubs in 

parks, along the streets and in 

other public areas. The committee 

will also promote public awareness 

and pride in our native trees, to 

observe Arbor Day and to move 

the town forward in becoming a 

Tree City, USA community. 

In closing, I would like to remind 

town residents of an innovative 

way to follow along with Work 

Sessions and Town Council 

Meetings by utilizing BoardDocs. 

This paperless, cloud-based 

program ensures transparency of 

meetings and is an efficient tool to 

help residents stay abreast of 

Work Sessions and Town Council 

meetings without having to be 

physically present. It is my goal to 

“go live” with these meetings in 

the near future. Once live, you will 

have the ability to watch public 

meetings on your computer, tablet 

or smartphone in real time. More 

to come on this in the next few 

months! 

Sincerely, 

Mike Benton, Mayor 

Two ‘Wise’ Guys and a Deputy 

Mayor Benton interview for Midday 

Maryland Show, August 2019 

Continued from page 1 



The Department of Public Works 

(DPW) has been diligently 

working on upgrading the town’s 

water system well house control 

building. The existing building is 

30 years old with several issues in 

which our crew is in the process of 

address ing .  The bui ld ing 

currently floods often when we get 

heavy rains, controls are outdated 

and hard to replace if they fail. 

This project also includes 

replacing the existing control 

panel that is located inside the 

DPW building. To date, a new 

electrical service has been installed 

raising service to new flood plain 

level. BGE has been on site to 

power up the new service and to 

cut power to the existing service. 

DPW has removed the old service 

and worked with an electrical 

contractor to install a new control 

panel and all the related conduit, 

wiring, etc. DPW has started the 

demolition of the old components. 

The demolition is expected to take 

one week. The new well house 

building will be constructed on the 

same site as the old building. The 

new building will be raised two 

feet to protect it from flooding. 

New piping will be installed on the 

interior for better access for the 

daily operations and maintenance. 

The entire project is expected to 

complete by late fall. . 

The Department of Public Works 

is also in the process of 

working with an outside 

contractor to complete 

t h e  w a t e r  m e t e r 

replacement project. This 

project consists of 

updating over 760 water 

meters within the town’s 

water system to new 

“radio read” type meters. 

This update will allow 

town staff to more 

efficiently track water 

usage for billing purposes 

and MDE reporting 

requirements . 

Mayor Benton has 

formed a new stormwater 

and flood mitigation committee, 

which includes town staff members 

and residents of North Beach. The 

mission, in general, is to provide 

new ideas and possible solutions to 

stormwater and flooding-related 

issues throughout town. To date, 

the committee has held two 

productive meetings where they 

have discussed ideas that may 

serve as improvements to the 

town’s flooding issues. The 

meetings are held the third 

Monday of each month at 3 pm at 

the DPW building.   

Fall means beautiful foliage, but 

with this comes falling leaves. 

Please bag or haul away all leaves 

and yard debris. We are asking 

you, as a town resident, to do your 

part in keeping the leaves off the 

streets and out of the storm drain 

collection system. This will ensure 

proper water flow and will prevent 

the need for difficult and costly 

removal of this material from the 

drains. We ask that you bag the 

leaves you collect in paper leaf 

bags and set them out with your 

regular trash. The trash contractor 

will collect trash first. If there are 

more than 5 bags, the contractor 

will have to get them at a later 

time. 

Department of Public Works Update 
Donnie Bowen, DPW Superintendent 
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Old Well House 

During Reconstruction of New Well House 

Got Leaves? 
We are excited to announce that 

our friends at Sneade’s Ace 

Hardware have a special offer for 

the Town of North Beach 

residents! Now through December 

31, 2019, town residents may 

purchase the 5-pack of 30 Gallon 

Lawn and Leaf bags at a 10% 

discount! The brown paper leaf 

bags are better for 

the environment 

because they 

compost, unlike 

plastic bags. To 

take advantage of 

this discount, you 

must show your photo ID with 

address showing zip code 20714. 

Thank you, Sneade’s Ace 

Hardware for partnering with the 

t o w n  o n  p r o m o t i n g 

environmental-friendly practices. 
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The North Beach House & 

Garden Club is excited to 

announce the return of its House 

& Garden Tour on Saturday, June 

6, 2020 from 1 to 5 pm. The 2020 

tour will be the 32nd year, 

bringing visitors by the hundreds 

from MD, VA and the greater DC 

area to experience the sights, 

history, and beauty of North 

Beach and its wonderful homes, as 

well as, private and public 

gardens.  This  i s  a  rare 

opportunity to get an exclusive 

look inside some of the nicest 

ho me s  i n  No r t h  Be a c h . 

We've added houses from the very 

nearby towns of Rose Haven and 

Chesapeake Beach to give 

attendees an even richer 

experience. 

• Tour 12 charming homes and 3 

stunning gardens. 

• FREE commemorative tote bags 

to the first 100 tickets sold. 

• Easy 2-mile stroll or take the 

FREE air-conditioned shuttle. 

• Discounts at local shops and 

restaurants. 

A portion of the proceeds supports 

local beautification projects 

sponsored by the North Beach 

House & Garden Club, such as the 

plant identification signs in 

Sunrise Garden and the adopted 

Jean Hatch Garden along the 

boardwalk. The rain date is 

Sunday, June 7th . 

Using your smartphone camera, 
follow this link to read more 
about the House & Garden tour 
and to purchase tickets! 

The Town Attendants would like 

to thank our guests for a fantastic 

summer season. The town 

residents were very helpful in 

notifying us of repair concerns, 

safety issues, and clean-

up opportunities along 

the boardwalk and 

throughout the town. 

Although the Welcome 

Center is closed, the restrooms will 

remain open daily. Check the 

restroom opening and closing 

times posted at the Welcome 

Center. Please help us by keeping 

our beach, pier and boardwalk 

areas clean while we are gone. 

There are ample trash receptacles 

and “mutt mitt” 

stations for your 

convenience. Pets must 

be leashed and cleaned 

up after. Lastly, please 

do not feed the wildlife. We’ll see 

you the last weekend in April 

2020. 

Special 

Assessments 
Did you know that Calvert County 

tax bills include your special 

assessment for North Beach? Look 

at your Calvert County Property 

Tax Bill and you will see a line 

item labeled: 

TOWN REFUSE REMOVAL FEE 

NORTH BEACH. 

Fees included in your Special 

Assessment for FY2020 are as 

follows: 

     Water Benefit  $ 1 0 2 . 0 0 

     Sewer Benefit $ 2 5 0 . 0 0 

     NB Trash   $ 3 2 7 . 0 0 

     Total   $ 6 7 9 . 0 0 

Thank You for a Great Season 

Save the Date: 2020 House & Garden Tour 



Hello, my friends! 

Since this is the fall newsletter and 

it’s a great time of year for travel, 

I’m going to cut right to the 

chase….I’d like to share some 

memories from my trip to Ireland 

and Scotland last March.  

The Irish countryside is stunning 

and the “greenest of greens”, but I 

had a fixation on 

seeing the Cliffs of 

Mohrer…and that 

I did! The absolute 

magnificence of 

t h i s  n a t u r a l 

wonder makes you 

r e a l i z e  y o u r 

insignificance in 

the grand scheme 

of things and 

witnessing such beauty not only 

took my breath away, it brought 

tears to my eyes! I was truly 

humbled. 

Pedestrian traffic is unbelievable! 

Everyone walks…FAST!!! Traffic is 

heavy and some of the roundabouts 

have as many as four lanes! Street 

signs are in Gaelic, with English 

written underneath and by the time 

you’ve read the name, you find 

yourself going around in circles; 

literally! It’s funny now as I think 

back, but NOT then!!! 

Both countries take extreme pride 

in their heritage and their 

environment. They walk or ride 

bikes. There was no litter along the 

roads and the towns are spotless! 

They use totes and no plastic when 

shopping. They are friendly, warm 

and welcoming, and they laugh 

affectionately at us “young 

Americans”! I like being called 

“young”! We visited many castles 

while in Scotland and they are not 

to be ignored! Stirling Castle is a 

wonderful affirmation to 11th and 

12th century history. Her grandeur 

and sternness are one and the same. 

Urquhurt Castle, on Loch Ness, is 

just gorgeous and her ambivalent 

history is, well, just that…and no, 

we did not see Nessie! We also spent 

a night in 12th century Tulloch 

Castle. The hospitality matched her 

beauty and not far 

f rom  Tu l lo ch 

Castle, is Culloden 

Battlefield! All 

Outlander fans 

k n o w  a b o u t 

C u l l o d e n  s o 

naturally, I had to 

see it. We “young 

Americans” could 

learn a lot from 

the s e  an c i e n t 

countries and their passionate 

desire for freedom.  

Less than a mile from Culloden is a 

lesser known and visited spot, the 

Balnuaran of Clava; burial mounds 

that are 4,000 years old and 

surrounded by 7 standing 

stones….and yes, I tried, but was 

unable to “go through the stones”! 

However, it was a reverent and 

amazing location! 

I could go on and on, but I 

encourage anyone who loves travel 

to visit these ancient neighbors of 

ours! I discovered a beautiful 

connection and they have so much 

to say in a very respectful and 

distinguished manner. It was 

absolutely a rewarding journey; 

both mentally and physically. I 

realized that we are truly, one and 

the same. I think we want what’s 

best for our continued posterity, but 

remember that’s “my opinion”, and 

on that note…. I’d go back in a 

heartbeat! 

In My Opinion ... Town Contacts 
MAYOR 

Mike Benton 

TOWN COUNCIL 

Gregg Dotson 

Jane Hagen 

Mickey Hummel 

Elizabeth Lawton 

Gwen Schiada 

Paul Troncone  

TOWN OFFICE STAFF 

Stacy Milor, Town Clerk 

Joanne Hunt, Treasurer 

Dawn Richardson, Marketing & PR 

Marsha Stiner, Receptionist 

Kelley Osbourn, Administrative Asst. 

Veronica Owens, Development 

Specialist 

Rick Crump, Zoning Administrator 

Donald Croteau, Code Enforcement 

Lisa Garrett, Eco-Tourism 

WATERFRONT STAFF 

Richard Ball, Manager 

Bud Hunt, Assistant Manager 

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC 

WORKS STAFF 

Donnie Bowen, Supervisor 

Mark Dougherty 

Isaac Harris, III 

Scott Maulden 

Drew Stafford 

TOWN ENGINEER 

Paul Woodburn 

BOARD OF APPEALS 

James Bradshaw 

Jessica Clark 

Aubra Love 

Larry Russo 

Teresa Zanelotti-Whitten  

PLANNING COMMISSION 

Kirk Betts 

Patricia Haddon 

Jerome Hansen 

Michael Hartman 

William Heiner 

VOLUNTEER COMMITTEES 

The town has multiple volunteer 

committees. If you are interested in 

serving on a committee, please 

contact Town Hall. 
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Marsha Stiner 
Receptionist at Town Hall 
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North Beach will be launching a 

new interactive Citizen Mobile 

App in early 2020. With this app, 

residents will be able to use their 

smartphones or other digital 

devices by quickly and easily 

communicating with the 

appropriate department. 

This app will allow residents 

to report issues or concerns 

in real time, as they see 

them. The app will give 

residents the ability to, 

point, click, and submit 

feedback. Photos and notes 

can be submitted with each 

case. These requests are 

automatically entered into a 

new case management 

system which will streamline the 

process in an effort to shorten the 

time in which issues are 

addressed. This app will improve 

communication and residents will 

be more involved and better 

informed. 

Some examples of ways to use the 

new Citizen Mobile App include 

concerns with trash, overgrown 

vegetation, clogged stormwater 

drain, dangerous sidewalk, 

parking, etc. More details will be 

available early 2020. 

Citizen Mobile Access 

Census Takers in 

y o u r 

neighborhood is a 

normal part of preparations for 

the 2020 Census.  

How Can You Verify That Someone 

Is a Census Worker? 

If someone visits your home to 

collect information for the 2020 

Census, you can do the following 

to verify their identity: 

• Make sure that they have a valid 

I D  b a d g e ,  w i t h  t h e i r 

photograph, a U.S. Department 

of Commerce watermark, and 

an expiration date. 

• If you still have questions about 

their identity, you can call 800-

923-8282 to speak with a 

Census Bureau representative. 

Why Are Census Workers Out in 

Communities? 

You might see census takers in 

your neighborhood for a few 

different reasons: 

• V e r i f y i n g  a d d r e s s e s  i n 

preparation for the census. 

• Collecting responses to the 

census or another survey. 

• Dropping off census materials. 

• C o n d u c t i n g  q u a l i t y 

checks related to the census. 

Census takers who verify 

addresses are called address 

canvassers. They help ensure an 

accurate and complete count by 

verifying addresses and noting 

where houses, apartments, 

shelters, and other residences are 

located. Census takers will attempt 

to knock on every door in the 

neighborhood they are canvassing. 

In May 2020, census takers begin 

visiting homes that haven't 

responded to the 2020 Census to 

help ensure everyone is counted. 

At the same time, other Census 

Bureau representatives will be 

visiting homes for ongoing 

surveys, such as the American 

Community Survey. 

Be Proactive 

By April 1, 2020, all homes will 

receive an invitation to participate 

in the 2020 Census. The best way 

to avoid a follow-up visit from 

a census taker is to fill out the 

2020 Census questionnaire online, 

by phone, or by mail as soon as 

you receive your invitation to 

participate.  

Rick Crump, Zoning Administrator 

Census Takers in Your Neighborhood From 2020census.gov 
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The Department of Community 

Conservation provides “green” 

sustainability programs for 

residents, as well as eco-tourism 

opportunities within town. The 

department promotes restoration 

of native wildlife habitats and the 

living shoreline, maintains safe 

surroundings at the town parks 

and natural areas, and creates 

outdoor recreation and natural 

history community outreach 

events. 

After a busy summer of programs, 

we are gearing up for North 

Beach’s first ever Fall Birding 

Weekend. The weekend kicks off 

with an Owl Prowl Night Hike on 

Saturday, October 12th at 7 pm. 

Come to Wetlands Overlook Park 

wearing your walking shoes, 

dressed for the weather. This walk 

into the woodland trail will 

introduce us to the three species of 

owls that may call North Beach 

home.  

Back at Wetlands Overlook Park 

on Sunday, October 13th from 7 

am to 3 pm, help our Bird Count 

Circle compete in The Big Sit! 

Every year, bird watchers from 

around the globe 

unite on this 

special day by 

participating in 

this free event. 

Often referred to 

as a “tailgate 

p a r t y  f o r 

birders,” the objective of this  

nationwide bird-a-thon is to tally as 

many bird species as can be seen 

or heard while in the circle. Bring 

your cooler, chairs, binoculars, 

scopes and snacks — the beautiful 

setting at Wetlands Overlook Park 

will provide the birds! The day 

concludes with a “Tally Rally” 

dinner at Hook & Vine at 5 pm. 

Over the summer, you may have 

noticed representatives from the 

Maryland Department of Natural 

Resources, 

F o r e s t r y 

Division in 

town. They 

w e r e 

conducting 

an inventory 

of the trees 

on town property, evaluating their 

health and determining an overall 

tree canopy within the town.  

In recognition of the town’s 

Centennial in the year 2000, the 

North Beach Tree Committee 

designated twelve large trees as 

Centennial Trees. We are happy to 

report that all twelve of the 

Centennial Trees still stand, 

although one will be removed due 

to disease. Along with the 

Environmental Committee and the 

C o m m u n i t y  C o n s e r v a t i o n 

Department, the reestablished 

North Beach Tree Committee will 

work to create new signage and 

rededicate the remaining trees.  

Lisa Garrett, Director of Eco-Tourism 

Community Conservation Takes Off 

Recycling pick up for town 

residents is every Wednesday.  All 

items may be commingled (do not 

bag or separate). Recycling must 

be curbside by 6:00 am and must 

be in a container clearly marked 

"recycling." Recycling bins may be 

requested on the website or at 

Town Hall. Residential Recycling 

Guides can be picked up from 

Town Hall or downloaded from 

the town website. If you have 

questions, call 301.855.6681. 

Residential Recycling Guide 

Using your smartphone 
camera, follow this link to 
view or download the 
Residential Recycling 
Guide! 

To receive text 

messages about 

things that may 

impact you as a 

resident, including road closures, 

water and sewer payment 

reminders and hydrant flushings,  

text join northbeachalerts to 30890 

or register at northbeachmd.org. 

Text Notifications 

SMALL BUSINESS 

SATURDAY 

N O V E M B E R  2 8  

OWL PROWL NIGHT 

HIKE: 10/12 @ 7pm. 

Meet at entrance to 

Wetlands Overlook Park. 

BIG SIT SUNDAY: 10/13, 

7am-3pm at Wetlands 

Overlook Park.  



Snapshot of North Beach 
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On May 5, 1900 Philip Chew, 

Richard Chew, Allen Mallery, E. 

Judge Williams and Richard 

Knight formed the North 

Chesapeake Beach Land and 

Improvement Company for the 

express purpose of buying, selling 

and mortgaging land for a resort 

they named North Chesapeake 

Beach (today North Beach). In 

1902, waterfront lots cost $300 

each ($25 up front and $10/month 

thereafter). When North Beach 

was incorporated in 1910 the 

prices of lots rose to $450 each. 

One of the early uses of the 

Calvert Hotel was that of a real 

estate office. Ads were run in 

Washington, D. C. stating that 

“North (Chesapeake) Beach has a 

reputation for a high-class, home city 

where living expenses were for the 

Grocer and not the Doctor.” 

The Calvert Hotel was owned by 

Earl and Marie Kosche in the 

1960’s. There was a restaurant 

and bar on the first floor and live 

entertainment was provided.   

Ray Petrie and his family were the 

last owners of the Calvert Hotel. 

Ironically, it was the last of the 

great hotels in North Beach. 

Sunrise Garden now exists on the 

site where the Calvert Hotel used 

to be. 

Check out the photo number for 

the Miramar Hotel. For those of 

us who grew up in the Beach area, 

our initial phone service started 

out as party-lines. Dale Thomas, 

owner of Nice and Fleazy, re-

located his antique business from 

Owings to the bottom of the 

Miramar Hotel before it closed. 

Visitors could rent a room at the 

Miramar, eat at Franchi’s 

Restaurant next door or at the 

Miramar Hotel restaurant and 

shop for antiques. 

There were so many boarding 

houses, hotels and motels to 

accommodate all the visitors. 

Today, the site where the Little 

Wanderer Hotel was located is the 

vacant lot on the corner of 3rd 

Street and Dayton Avenue. 

Another beautiful grand hotel was 

the North Beach Hotel which was 

located on the corner of 

Chesapeake Avenue and 2nd 

Street where the gas station exists 

today. 

The Pines and Holly Boarding 

house was operated by Mrs. Kerns. 

It was located between 2nd and 

3rd Streets on Bay Avenue. 

These are just a few of the hotels, 

motels, boarding houses and 

camps that were located in town. 

Most of the earliest ads for North 

Beach lauded the resort’s natural 

setting as an escape from the rigors 

and weariness of the city. One such 

ad talked of bathing, crabbing, 

fishing, sailing, rowing, motor boat 

riding, horseback riding and 

strolling among the oaks and 

pines. Many vacationers took to 

picnicking and hunting, with 

several hunting clubs building 

lodges in the resort. Oxcart rides 

were very popular. 

North Beach’s reputation as a 

family-friendly resort, and its 

accessibility from Washington, 

D.C. encouraged thousands of 

vacationers to patronize the local 

arcades, restaurants and beach on 

summer day trips. A newspaper 

account from June 23, 1941, 

reported that the summer season 

started off exceptionally well with 

20,000 bathers reported to have 

hit the beach, a season record for 

the town. 

Calvert Hotel, 1960’s 

Grace Mary Brady, President of Bayside History Museum 

For hours and 

additional information, 

visit 

www.baysidehistorymuseum.org  
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Judging will take place on 
October 26, 2019 

between 6 & 8 pm 
Prizes for 

MOST SPIRITED HOUSE & 
MOST SPIRITED 

BUSINESS  
will be awarded at the 

November Town Council Meeting 
on November 14, 2019 at 7 pm. 

NBVFD is Seeking Volunteers 
North Beach Volunteer Fire 

Department is seeking new 

volunteers of all ages. Now is the 

time to become an important part 

of our community...YOUR 

COMMUNITY! As a volunteer, 

you will learn skills that prepare 

you to help members of your 

community when they need it the 

most. Think about how rewarding 

it will be to offer aid to those who 

call upon you. Training and gear 

provided. Inquire at the firehouse 

located at 8536 Bayside Road 

C h e s a p e a k e  B e a c h  o r 

www.northbeachfire.com. 

Real Men Wear 

Pink Fundraiser 
The Deputies of 

the Twin Beaches 

P a t r o l  a r e 

participating in 

the Real Men 

Wear Pink/American Cancer 

Society Fundraising Challenge 

again this year. For the month of 

October, Calvert County Sheriff’s 

Office Deputies will be wearing a 

Pink Chest Badge Patch while 

working. A Pink Shoulder Patch 

has been created and is available 

for purchase by citizens. The price 

is $5 each and all proceeds will go 

to the American Cancer Society 

Real Men Wear Pink Challenge. 

To purchase a patch, please email 

calvertsheriffpinkpatch@gmail.co

m or stop by the Sheriff's Office in 

Prince Frederick or the Town Hall 

in North Beach or make contact 

with any Twin Beaches Deputy. 

October 26, 2019  at 3 pm 
Children’s Costume Contest 

Registration is from 2:15 to 3:00 pm on the pavilion. 
Parade and judging to follow.  

Trick-or-treat at local businesses after judging. 

Fall events North beach 

      
            

Family-
friendly 
vendors! 

                                

All proceeds benefit 
Calvert Animal 

Welfare League! 

WWW.CAWLRESCUE.O

Questions. 
Call 410.535.9300 

CAWL 
or 

443.646.2415 

TOWN OF NORTH BEACH  
A costume parade just for dogs and dog lovers! 
Prizes will be awarded at the end of the parade.  

How to enter. 

Register the day of the event starting at 11 am. Fee to enter is $7 PER DOG. Donations 

to CAWL are graciously accepted in addition to the registration fee. 

present 
10th Annual 

HALL     WEEN 

in 



Note: All trash/bulk/recyclables must be curbside by 6 a.m. Trash must be bagged, placed in a trash can with a lid.  

Recyclables must be in a container clearly marked recycling container. Bulk trash pickup is on a ONCE-A-MONTH BASIS, BY APPOINTMENT ONLY.  

Call Town Hall by the Friday prior to the monthly pickup date to schedule an appointment for your bulk trash pickup.  

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

• Trash Pickup 

• Recycle Pickup 

• Trash Pickup 

• Stormwater/Flood 

Committee Mtg @DPW , 3 pm 

• San Fran HOA Mtg, 7 pm 

• Recycle Pickup 

• Trash Pickup 

• Holiday, Town Hall Closed • Town Council Meeting, 7 pm 

• Trash Pickup 

• Special Events Meeting, 7pm • Recycle Pickup 

• Recycle Pickup 

• Bulk Pickup (Appt. Only) 

• Economic Development 

Committee Meeting, 7pm 

N
O

V
E

M
B

E
R

 2
0
1
9
 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 30 31     

• Trash Pickup • Recycle Pickup 

• Trash Pickup 

• Recycle Pickup 

• Bulk Pickup (Appointment 

Only) 

• Recycle Pickup 

• Trash Pickup 

• Trash Pickup 

• Trash Pickup 

• Special Events Meeting, 7 pm 

• Environmental Committee 

Meeting, 7 pm 

• Trash Pickup 

• Recycle Pick Up 

• Trash Pickup 

D
E

C
E

M
B

E
R

 2
0
1
9
 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30 31  

JA
N

U
A

R
Y

 2
0
2
0
 

• Trash Pickup 

• Recycle Pickup 

• Recycle Pickup 

• Bulk Pickup (Appointment 

Only) 

• Trash Pickup 

• Trash Pickup 

• Trash Pickup 

• Trash Pickup 

• Holiday, Town Hall Closed 

• Trash Pickup 

• Recycle Pickup 

• Economic Development 

Committee Meeting, 7 pm 

• Planning Commission 

Meeting., 7 pm 

• Trash Pickup 

• Town Council Meeting, 7 pm 

 

• Polar Bear Plunge, 1pm 

• Holiday, Town Hall Closed 

• Trash Pickup 

• Special Events Meeting, 7 pm 

• Trash Pickup 

• Trash Pickup  

• Trash Pickup 

• Christmas Market on 5th  Street, 

10am 

•  Holiday Parade/Santa & 

Christmas  on the Beach, 12pm 

• Town Council Meeting, 

7 pm 

• Recycle Pickup 

• Trash Pickup 

• Holiday, Town Hall Closed 

• Light Up The Town, 7pm • Holiday, Town Hall Closed 

• Trash Pickup 

• Trash Pickup 

• Stormwater/Flood 

Committee Mtg @DPW , 3 pm 

• San Fran HOA Mtg, 7 pm 

• Trash Pickup 

• Holiday, Town Hall Closed 

• Recycle Pickup 

• Trash Pickup 

• Burnt Oaks HOA Meeting, 

7pm 

• Burnt Oaks HOA Meeting, 

7pm 

• Burnt Oaks HOA Meeting, 

7pm 



Note: All trash/bulk/recyclables must be curbside by 6 a.m. Trash must be bagged, placed in a trash can with a lid.  

Recyclables must be in a container clearly marked recycling container. Bulk trash pickup is on a ONCE-A-MONTH BASIS, BY APPOINTMENT ONLY.  

Call Town Hall by the Friday prior to the monthly pickup date to schedule an appointment for your bulk trash pickup.  

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 F
E

B
R

U
A

R
Y

 2
0
2
0
 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 30 31     
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30   

A
P

R
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 2
0
2
0
 

• Environmental Committee 

Meeting., 7 pm 

• Town Council Meeting, 

7 pm 

• Trash Pickup 

• Special Events Meeting., 7pm 

• Trash Pickup 

• Recycle Pickup 

• Economic Development 

Committee Meeting, 7 pm 

• Planning Commission 

Meeting, 7 pm 

• Trash Pickup 

• Holiday, Town Hall Closed 

• Recycle Pickup 

• Recycle Pickup 

• Recycle Pickup 
• Bulk Pickup (Appointment 

Only) 

• Trash Pickup 

• Trash Pickup 

• Trash Pickup 

• Trash Pickup 

 

• Environmental Committee 

Meeting 7 pm 

• Trash Pickup 

• Recycle Pickup 

• Bulk Pickup (Appointment  

   Only) 

• Trash Pickup 

• Recycle Pickup 

• Recycle Pickup 

• Economic Development 

Committee Meeting, 7pm 

• Town Council Meeting  7 pm 

• Planning Commission 

Meeting, 7 pm 

• Recycle Pickup • Trash Pickup 

• Trash Pickup 

• Trash Pickup 

• Trash Pickup 

• Stormwater/Flood 

Committee Mtg @DPW , 3 pm 

• San Fran HOA Mtg, 7 pm 

 

• Trash Pickup 

• Trash Pickup 

• Stormwater/Flood Committee 

Mtg @DPW , 3 pm 

• San Fran HOA Mtg, 7 pm • Trash Pickup 

• Recycle Pickup 
• Trash Pickup 

• Trash Pickup        

• Special Events Meeting, 7 pm 

• Economic Development 

Committee Meeting, 7 pm 

• Town Council Meeting, 7 pm 

• Trash Pickup 

• Trash Pickup 
• Holiday, Town Hall Closed 

• Environmental Committee 

Meeting, 7 pm 

• Planning Commission             

Meeting, 7 pm 

• Recycle Pickup 

• Bulk Pickup (Appointment 

Only) 

• Trash Pickup • Recycle Pickup 

 

• Trash Pickup 

• Trash Pickup 

• Trash Pickup 

• Special Events Meeting, 7pm 

• Trash Pickup 

• Recycle Pickup 

• Burnt Oaks HOA Meeting, 

7pm 

• Burnt Oaks HOA Meeting, 

7pm 

• Burnt Oaks HOA Meeting, 

7pm 
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Twin Beaches Branch Schedule 

> ALL AGES STORYTIME 

11/2, 11/9, 11/16 at 10am 

> PRESCHOOLERS’ STORYTIME 

11/5, 11/12 at 10am 

> MIDDLES’ STORYTIME 

11/5, 11/12 at 11am  

11/6, 11/13 at 10am 

> LITTLES’ STORYTIME 

11/6, 11/13 at 11am  

> MAKEPLAYLEARN 

11/14, 1/16, 2/13, 3/12, 4/9 

at 6:30pm. Take building & 

creativity to a new level. We 

provide the space, Legos® & 

other materials.  

> JOB SOURCE MOBILE CAREER 

CENTER 

11/1, 12/6 at 1pm. Stop by to 

get job counseling & resume 

 

 

help, search for jobs & get  

smart board instructional 

technology, satellite internet 

access, exterior AV & 

broadcasting capabilities; 

workforce applications & 

connectivity for wireless mobile 

device access. 

> MANGA  CREATOR’S NIGHT 

4th Monday of Each Month 

7pm. Comics & manga fans 

ages 10 to 17 gather to learn 

the techniques of drawing for 

comics. 

> ART IN THE STACKS 

11/3, 12/1, All day.  

Exhibits of local art. 

> KIDS JUST WANT TO HAVE FUN 

3rd Thursday of each month 

6:30pm. K - 3rd grade. 

Explore topics from art to 

 

 

history to science. Activities, 

crafts and a snack! Registration 

required.   

> GINGERBREAD WORKSHOP 

12/14 at 10am & 2pm 

Celebrate the holiday season 

by building a small 

gingerbread house. Bring a 

bag of an edible item to share 

to decorate gingerbread 

houses. All ages, but each 

person making a house must 

register. 

> ALIAS 

11/7, 1/9,  2/6, 3/5, 4/2 at 6 pm 

3rd – 6th graders. Hands-on 

activities to have fun with 

reading! New theme and 

chapter book each month. 

Registration required.    


